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When the Roman rule in Britain ended in 410 AD, 49 years later in 459 A.D. the Angles  
and the Saxons began to invade Britain. Unlike the Romans who like to live in big towns, 
the Anglo-Saxons prefer to live in small villages. Have you ever thought about where the 
Anglo-Saxons lived, what food they ate, and what type of jobs they did? Read on.........


Where Anglo-Saxons lived 

Anglo-Saxons did not like the stone houses the Romans built and preferred wooden 
houses.  Britain was covered with forests and so the Saxons had plenty of wood to use, 
houses were made from wood and the roofs (which were strong) were thatched out of 
straw.  Churches were built from stone! Houses were built facing the Sun to get heat and 
light into their homes.


The largest house was the Chiefs house (or Hall), he lived there with his warriors. 
Surprisingly the hall was long and wide and very smoky because it had a fire on a stone in 
the middle of the room. Incredibly there was a hole in the roof for the smoke to escape. 
Strangely enough windows are called eyeholes (they were just small slits) because there 
was no glass.


Unfortunately the normal people in the village lived in one small-roomed houses. The 
people surrounded each village with high fences to protect the cattle from wild wolves 
and foxes which lived in Britain at that time.




What food and drink the Anglo-Saxons had 

Are you aware that the Anglo-Saxons were mostly vegetarian. Vegetables they ate 
included; onions, garlic, cabbage, turnips, beetroot, parsnips, carrots (Which back then 
wear white) beans and peas. In addition they ate available fruits; cherries, berries, apples 
and plums. They also turned fruit into alcohol, which they had to drink because the water 
was often polluted.


Their favourite meets were deer and wild boar, and the food was cooked over the fire in 
the middle of the house. Sometimes the best cuts of meat would go to the Lord (the chief 
of the village) and the wealthier families.


The fire in the house/hall could also cook stews in a large cauldron, smoke would rise up 
and preserve the fish and meat. In addition, they used salt mined in Worcestershire for 
preserving food.


What jobs did Anglo-Saxons have? 

It was incredibly hard work living on an Anglo-Saxon farm. Men and boys would have to 
clear land to build houses and plant crops. Children helped with the sheep, they would 
get dogs and herd the sheep in, they also collected all of the firewood.


The women worked at home cooking the food and making and washing the clothes. Did 
you know that the villagers used and grew plants especially to make dye for their clothes? 
Nettles were used to make green dye. The Anglo-Saxons were excellent craftsmen, some 
of them were:


• Jewellers: used bead gold, gemstones and glass to make beautiful jewellery.


• Woodworkers: they made carts, wheels, furniture and wooden bowls.


• Metalworkers: made metal tools, knives, swords and spears.


• Potters: made various cups, bowls, and other vessels for eating, drinking and storage.


Conclusion 

In conclusion, we have seen that the Anglo-Saxons could build houses, find and make 
food, and had a variety of jobs many of which are similar to things that are still done as 
jobs today, you could say that there are many people still living today in parts of the world 
who have a very similar lifestyle to the Anglo-Saxons.


